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Mr. Andre-Claude Lacoste, Director
Directorate for the Safety of

Nuclear Installations
99, rue de Grenelle
75353 Paris Cedex 07
France

Dear Mr. Lacoste:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I an also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

9403290157 940314 Sincerely
PDR COMMS NRCC
CORRESPONDENCE PDR
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Ivan Selin

Enclosures: A i

gd)n'f i1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
12. Joint Principles c
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Dr. Povilar. Vaishnis, Pead
State Nuclear Power Sat;ty

Inspectorate (VATESI) 1

Gedimino 36
Vilnius 2600
Lithuania

Dear Dr. Vaishnis:
1

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Comission on Technol'm Cooperation
held its Jecond meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice Fresident Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in t'ie activities of the Joint Comission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and

' Russian Minister of Fuels :.d Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achievet in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the f.ussian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agrecment for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final t3rms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by ;

the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gare and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor) i

to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier !

standards. L ashalsolenclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will l
assist Weste$it%ations and international financial institutions to continue to |
press for rt s safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance |
to the Russ federation. !

I look forwart! to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

V

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement

i

2. Joint Principles !
'
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Mr. Jean Syrota, Chairmni ,

COGEMA
2 rue Paul Dautier, BP4 ;

78141 V61 ezy-Villacoublay
France

i

Dear Mr. Syrota:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the i

honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps -
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable '

the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)

'

to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I an also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westers nations and international financial institutions to continue to i

press for rigerees safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
,

to the RusstaniFederation.
4. ;

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issuo. |

Sincerely |
I

8 d-
Ivan Selin |

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

|
. . - .. . _ . -- -- - .. - - _ .
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Dr. Jozef Misak, Chairman
Nuclear Regulatory Authority
Bajkalska 27

!827 21 Bratislave, Slovak Republic

Dear Dr. Hisak:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation i

held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
, ,

Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the >

honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

,

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete ,

projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps ,

most importantly, the agreement contairs liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in i

major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of '

this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on !

alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable ,

the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national -

energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval.by

~

the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
,

Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier ,

'

standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation,

o

I look fonvard to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

A4
Ivan Selin

Enclosures: i

1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

- _ _. _ . . _. __ _
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Mr. Jan Stuller, Chairman
State Office for Nuclear Safety
SLEZSKA 9
120 00 Prague 2, Czech Republic

Dear Mr. Stuller:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Coorara .

held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy

' - Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be ,

significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
,

major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of~
..'this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of,

Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian. Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

Y
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

. . . - - -_. . -
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Mr. Nicolai Steinberg
Chairman, Ukrainian SCNRS
11/1, Observatorna Street
Kiev, Ukraine 254053

Dear. Mc ivW)4Eteinberg:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al-
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final st6ges of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles t.ommit.s the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russidp Federation.

y ,,
I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important 13ternational safety issue.

Sincerely

whm
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles
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Mr. Remy Carle
Executive Vice President
Iflectricit6 de France
32, rue de Monceau
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France

Dear M le:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented.by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I as also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westers nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for ridrous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
totheRussiNfederation.
I look forwa h to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

,

Sincerely

:

A

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

. . . - _ _ _ _ . . . - - . -. _ - . _ - -.
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Mr. Pierre Tanguy
Inspector General for Nuclear Safety
flectricite de France
32, rue de Monceau
75384 Paris Cedex 08
France

DearMrMguy:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Sccondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles corrmits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)

,

to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier -

standards. I as also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will ,

'assist West : nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for ri s safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance

,

to the Russiaa. Federation. I

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this :

important international safety issue, j

Sincerely

h~

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles
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Mr. J.-C. Le'ny, Chairman
Framatome Group
Tour leat - Cedex ,16
92084 Paris, la Defense
France

Dear Mr. Leny:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forwar to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely
i

Y
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement |
2. Joint Principles 1

. - _ _ - - _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - .
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Dr. Kunihiko Uematsu, Director General
UECD, Nuclear Energy Agency
Le Seine St. Germain
12 boulevard des Iles
92130 Issy les Moulineaux
France

Dear Dr. Uematsu:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Comission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S. r'ussian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable i

the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I an also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of infonnation and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

Y'
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

- , . . - -. . .. .. ._. - .
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Dr. Hans Blix
International Atomic Energy Agency
Wegramerstrasse 5
P.O. Box 100
A-1400 Vienna
Austria

b%
Dear Os44.x:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy

;

Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be ,

significant in facilitating the participation by b.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
,

alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Fedcration to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organizatinn-(Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier i
standards. I an also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely
l

4
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement

- Joint Principles I2.
- - . - . - -- --. _ _ - . - _ - - . . - . . . .________-__A
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CHAIRMAN

Mr. A. Vuorinen, Director
Center for Radiation and

Nuclear Safety (STUK)
Box 268
SF-00101, Helsinki
Finland

Dear Mr. Vuorinen:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy ,

Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O't.eary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
'

projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
nost importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
najor nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear. power, which will enable

,

the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. an also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist We5 . nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press fort ri s safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian, Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

kv

Ivan Selin ,

|

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement-
2. Joint Principles-

. . . _ _ . ._ _ _ _ . _
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Mr. H. Krenzler, Director General
Commission of the European Communities
DGI (External Affairs)
Rue de 1a Loi 200
8-1049
Brussels, Belgium

Dear Mr. Krenzler:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of th Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishrcents were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I an also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to conti.iue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

d
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

.
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Mr. Laurens Jan Brinkhorst, Director General
Commission of the European Communities
Directorate General - Environment, Nuclear

Safety and Civil Protection
Rue de la Loi 200 B-1049
Brussels, Belgium

Dear Mr. Brinkhorst:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant ,

accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

'

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor) ,

to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. 1 am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westeita nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety, measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look fonvard to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

$-
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

_ , . ._
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Mr. Lars Hoegberg, Director General
Swedish Nuclear Power inspectorate (SKI)
Box 27106
S102 52 Stockholm
Sweden

Ws
Dear M s Mangberg:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Comission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Comission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westara nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigqhus safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russtag Federation.

l
'

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this 1

important international safety issue. !

Sincerely

'

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles
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Dr. Giovanni Naschi, Director
Directorate for Nuclear Safety and

Health Protection, (DISP), ENEA
Via Vitaliano Broncati, 48
00144 Rome, Italy4

Dear Dr. Naschi:
'

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Comission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

R

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The,

final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westerm nations and international financial institutions to continue to '

pressforrheroussafetymeasuresasabasisformeaningfulsafetyassistance
to the Russ kn federation.

I look fontard to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue. .

J

Sincerely

} '

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

,
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Mr. Y. Togo, Chairman
Nuclear Safety Comission
2-2-1 Kasumigasaki, Chiyoda-ku
Tokyo 100, Japan

Dear Mr. Togo:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Comission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

k
Ivan Selin

Enclosures: 1

1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement !
2. Joint Principles |

I
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Dr. Sam Harbison
lim Nuclear Installations Inspectorate (NII)
Health and Safety Executive
Baynards House (Room 209)
1 Chepstow Place
London W2 4TF, England

Dear De rbon:
In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects ia the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. Ilus.afto enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assistWestav@ t'lons' and international financial institutions to continue to
press for ri s safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russians eratipn-.

? '
,

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

'Sincerely
:

1

'

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles
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The Honorable Klaus Toepfer
Federal Minister for Environment, Nature

Conservation and Nuclear Safety (BMU)
Kennedyalee 5
5300 Bonn 2
Germany

Dear Mr. Minister:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Comission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Comission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemanted by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

Y'
Ivan Selin j

l

Enclosures: !

1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement i

2. Joint Principles i
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Dr. Adolph Birkhofer ,

General Manager |

Gesellschaft for Reaktorsicherheit
(GRS) MBH

.
D-8046 Garching !

Germany<

Dear D $tofer:
In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation i

held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant !

accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of

3

this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on '

alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those. built to earlier
standards. E am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westeirn ' nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for' ri(orous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russi & Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely
,

)
Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles
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Mr. J. McManus, Secretary General ,

Atomic Energy Control Board of Canada
P.O. Box 1046
Ottawa, Canada KlP 559

Dear Mr. McManus: ,

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. Dr. Selin had
the honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Comittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete -

projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of:
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides,

finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist WesternJations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for p a safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russ ederation.

.

I look fo ;to on continuing exchange of information and views on this
important int %rnational safety issue.

Sincerely

f

'MRk,

Carlton R. S oiber, Director i

Office of International Programs
,

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles
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Dr. Erno Bungor, President
Hungarian Atomic Energy Commission
P.O. Box 565
H-1052 Budapest, 1374
Hungary

Dear Dr. Pungor:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commiss'an on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy
Conunittee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nat'lons and international financial institutions to continue to
press for ri(6rous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russtyn',aderation.

m
I look forward t'o our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

) '

Ivan Selin )
;

Enclosures- i

1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement j
2. Joint Principles
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Dr. Yanko Yanev, Chairman
Committee on the Use of Atomic

Energy for Peaceful Purposes
69 Shipchenski prokhod Boulevard 1574
Sofia, Bulgaria

Dear Dr. Yanev:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Comission on Technology Cooperation
held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Comission's Energy
Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

Secondly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles commits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. I am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Western nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for rigorous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

Ivan Selin

Enclosures:
1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement
2. Joint Principles

__ _ --___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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Mr. T. Tsutsumi, Director General
Agency of Natural Resources and Energy
Ministry of International Trade

and Industry
1-3-1 Kasumigaseki, Chiyoda-ku
Tokyo 100, Japan

Dear Mr. Tsutsumi:

In December 1993, the U.S.-Russian Joint Commission on Technology Cooperation .

held its second meeting under the co-chairmanship of U.S. Vice President Al
.

Gore and Russian Prime Minister Viktor Chernomyrdin in Moscow. I had the
! honor to participate in the activities of the Joint Commission's Energy

Committee, which is co-chaired by U.S. Secretary of Energy Hazel O' Leary and
Russian Minister of Fuels and Energy Yuri Shafranik. Several significant
accomplishments were achieved in the nuclear safety area.

! A Nuclear Safety Assistance Agreement was completed that will enable concrete
projects to be implemented by Russian and U.S. government agencies. Perhaps
most importantly, the agreement contains liability provisions that could be
significant in facilitating the participation by U.S. private companies in
major nuclear projects in the Russian Federation. I have enclosed a copy of
this agreement for your information.

S2condly, agreement was reached to conduct a joint U.S.-Russian study on
alternative electricity sources, including nuclear power, which will enable
the Russian Federation to make informed choices about its future national
energy planning, including the shut-down of their less safe reactors. The
final terms of reference for this study are in the final stages of approval by
the two sides.

Finally, Vice President Gore and Prime Minister Chernomyrdin signed a set of
Joint Principles of Nuclear Reactor Safety. One of the most important of
these principles comits the Russian regulatory organization (Gosatomnadzor)
to review the safety of operating reactors, especially those built to earlier
standards. L am also enclosing a copy of these principles, which I hope will
assist Westervi< nations and international financial institutions to continue to
press for ripitous safety measures as a basis for meaningful safety assistance
to the Russian Federation.

I look forward to our continuing exchange of information and views on this
important international safety issue.

Sincerely

u

Ivan Selin

Enclosures: ,

1. U.S.-Russia Nuclear Safety Agreement I

| 2. Joint Principles
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